
opinion in this country represent particular 
schools of thought. Most of those who read any 
of these journals regularly do so because they 
arc in sympathy with the intellectual framework 
within which current events are considered and 
judged. These readers wish to see their own par
tisan positions discussed and analyzed, of course, 
but they must also hope to see these positions 
confirmed. 

worldview has taken upon itself another and 
a different task. The program of which it is a 
part has been described as one which "advances 
no single point of view, holds no partisan position, 
offers no particular solution." Instead, it brings 
together, frequently within a single issue, men of 
differing and often opposing views — the liberal, 
the conservative and the radical; the idealist 
and the realist; Catholic, Protestant, Jew, and 
humanist. 

A journal committed to a policy of publishing 
widely different views encounters what many 
would regard as journalistic disadvantages. It 
necessarily lacks the appeal of those journals 
which stake out a definite position on controver
sial issues of the day. It cannot crusade or gather 
many crusaders to its support. But this does not 
demand, as some partisan critics would have it, 
that when it deals with controverted issues 
ivorldvicw must be lukewarm, shallow or dispas
sionate. When it most nearly fulfills its purpose it 
confirms less than it disturbs; it gives the "right" 
answers less than it uncovers and presses the right 
questions. 
• 

Over the last ten years, as the United States 
States moved from the flabby fifties into the ter
rible sixties, worldvicw has enlisted many of the 
people who are most able to discuss political 
actions within a moral context and to relate them 
to the democratic processes of our country. In 
addition to the contributors to this issue, woild-
vicw has published writers such as Gordon Zahn, 
Michael Harrington, Marc H. Tanenbaum, 
Charles Burton Marshall, Robert Lekachman, Sir 
Robert Thompson, Staughton Lynd, John Lukacs, 
Ernest Lefever, Robert McAfee Brown, Roger 
Hilsman, Steven S. Schwarzschild, William V. 
Shannon, Leslie Dewart, Bernard Brodie, Thomas 
Molnar, and George Houser. A journal which 
becomes the forum for the definite and developed 
views expressed by such writers is not destined 
to be shallow or colorless. Along with the many 
other contributors these writers have debated the 
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political and moral problems that attend issues 
such as, for example, the nuclear deterrent and 
modern war, civil disobedience and a democratic 
political process, the politico-moral statements 
that issue from major religious organizations and 
leading religious spokesmen, intelligence opera
tions and an open society, the suggested relation 
between poverty, racism and the divisive war in 
Vietnam. 

The response to worldview supports the judg
ment that it has remained true to its initial pur
pose. And the growing audience it has found sug
gests that William Clancy, its founding editor, 
was correct in assessing the need for such a jour
nal. While there will always be a number of people 
who dismiss — quite unhistorically — the rela
tion between religion and political affairs, their 
number is smaller today than it was ten years ago. 
What becomes increasingly clear both to the 
religious and the non-religious person is that the 
relation desperately needs contemporary clari
fication. 

...A GLANCE AHEAD 

The present state of discussion about international 
affairs; about the relation of the average citizen, 
of intellectuals and of religious spokesmen to gov
ernment policy; about the relation of morality 
and politics — the parlous state of this discussion 
shows how necessary it is that we try constantly 
to clarify the questions that will always need con
temporary answers. It is the contention of world
vicw that one source of clarification lies in the 
religious traditions that have helped to shape us 
as a people. 

But to ensure that these traditions are some
thing other than dessicated relics to which we 
give conventional reverence, to make them truly 
vivifying, demands constant and intense intel
lectual effort. It demands also a continuing con
versation among those who have the interest, the 
ability and the energy to engage in the kind of 
intellectual exchange that is necessary. The ex
change in this anniversary issue suggests the path 
that worldview will take in the coming years. 
During those years it will need all the support it 
can gain — intellectual, moral and financial. We 
hope that readers of this issue will lend their sup
port to the venture which is worldview. J.F. 
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